## KATE KNIVETON



Member of Parliament for Burton and Uttoxeter

Ms Olivia Cashmore St Augustine's CE Academy Pipehay Lane Draycott in the Clay Ashbourne Derbyshire DE6 5BY

Our Ref: KG19690

17 May 2023

Dear Ms Cashmore and students,

I wanted to write to thank you all for making me so welcome at the school last Thursday.

I can honestly say that my visit was, without a doubt, a most enjoyable and informative experience. The children are an absolute credit to the school.

During my visit, I was enchanted to meet with happy, confident, polite, intelligent students behaving with kindness and integrity towards each other.

I found the children's environmental awareness remarkable and their commitment to conservation extremely encouraging.

Your well-thought-out questions do you credit, and you have certainly improved my knowledge and understanding of hedgehogs.

Well done to everyone at St Augustine's CE Academy, and thank you for letting me see the incredible work you do. I thoroughly enjoyed my time with you, and hopefully, I will be invited to return. Keep up the great work, stay safe and well.

Kind regards

**Kate Kniveton MP** 

del Lunder

All correspondence received by the Office of Kate Kniveton MP, is treated in line with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) 2018. A copy of the office Privacy Notice is available online at www.katekniveton.org.uk/privacy

Westminster Address: House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA Telephone: 020 7219 5830 Constituency Office: Gothard House, 9 St Paul's Square, Burton upon Trent, DE14 2EF Telephone: 01283 384026